

THE MODEL SCHOOL, ABU DHABI

P.B. NO. 25723 ABU DHABI, TEL. 02-5527200, 5521777

Cir/026/Gen./2023-'24

Circular

Dt. 17.10.2023

Sub: Parental responsibility for student transportation - Policy & responsibility

Dear Parents,

Greetings from The Model Private School

The school administration aims to ensure the safety and well-being of our students during transportation to and from school, this policy establishes guidelines regarding parental responsibility for student transportation. Parents must familiarize themselves with the policy statement and adhere to the rules and regulations established by ADEK and ITC.

Policy Statement:

- Parental responsibility for students under the age of 11 years: Parents are fully responsible
 for the pick-up and dropping of their wards from the school campus/school bus at the designated
 times.
- Prohibition of unlicensed private vehicles: Students will not be sent to and from school through any private vehicles that are NOT LICENCED by the Abu Dhabi Integrated Transport Center (ITC).
- 3. **Compliance with Regulatory Authorities**: This policy is implemented in strict adherence to the regulations set by the ADEK/ITC.
- 4. **Immediate implementation**: Legal consequences may arise from appointing unqualified drivers, both for the parents and the drivers themselves. This policy is effective immediately to avoid any violations of the regulations set by the ADEK/ITC & relevant authorities.
- 5. **Consequences for non-compliance:** Non- compliance and violations of student transport guidelines and policies may result in legal consequences initiated by the authorities for which school will not be responsible.

We appreciate the cooperation of parents in adhering to this policy and their commitment to ensuring the safety of their children. This policy will be periodically reviewed to ensure its effectiveness and relevance. Updates, if any, will be communicated through the school community.

Thank you for your understanding and collaboration in creating a safe and secure environment for our students.

For inquiries or assistance regarding transportation matters, please contact the Transport Dept. through email: info@themodel.ae or transport@themodel.ae or t

ALL PARENTS OF STUDENTS, WHETHER USING SCHOOL TRANSPORT OR NOT, ARE REQUESTED TO FILL THE GOOGLE FORM SHOWN BELOW:

https://forms.gle/pPedF1ANxi45dzxK9

A my

Principal